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Appendix |

Comments From the Agency for
International Development

Note: GAO comments
supplementing those in the
report text appear at the
end of this appendix. @

n

U.S. AGENCY FOR
INTERNATIONAL K75 92C na-
DEVILOPMENT ‘

Nr. Frank C. Conahan

Assistant Comptroller General

National Security and International
Affairs Division

General Accounting Office

441 G Streat, N.W.

Washington, D.C. 20548

Dear Mr. Conahan:

In response to the November 9, 1993 mesting between our
staff and the General Accounting Office's draft report, "El
Salvador: Implementation of Post-War Programs Slower than
Expected,” submitted to the U.S. Agency for International
Development (USAID) in October, enclosed please find the
Mission's response to the report as well as clarification of
items raised during the aforementioned meeting.

Please feel free to call on USAID for any further
assistance.

We look forward to continuing to vork\vlth you.

ant Adm istrator
for nrgenant

Enclosure: a/s

320 TWINTY-FIRST STREET, NW  WaswinGion, D.C. 20523
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Appendix I
Comments From the Agency for
International Development

e

MEMORANDUM @ ——
USAID

70: Maureen Dugan S
& Regional

FROM: Charies E. Costello, DIR/USAID &/(L—\ Do

DATE: 20 October 1993

SuBJ: GAO Draft Roport "H Satvador, Implementation of Post-War Programs

Siower than Expected”
L  SUMMARY
SBBCOmmMENnt 1 in general terms, this report gives an accurate picture of the state of certaln
) post-war programs &s of July and August of 1993. However, the report looked

at just & few of the many posi-war reconstruction activities, and the delays in
the chosen programs are not necessarily representative of the entire program.
Aiso, as of Octuber 1993, many comective actions have been taken by the
GOES and the US Govemment which could not be refiected in this report
Beyond this, there are some Inaccuracies in the description of the problems of
the land distribution program and some others as noted befow.

L.  GENERAL COMMENTS:
A Funding Shortfall for Lend Transfer Program

The draft GAO Report estimates a $62.7 million funding shortfall to
complete the entire Land Transfer Program. This estimate is essentally
correct IF one assumes that the oniginal beneficiary calculation of 7,500
ex-combatants of FMLN, 15,000 ex-combatants from ESAF and 26,000
fenedores is accurate. It now seems very likely that the actual number of
beneficiaries under the Land Transfer Program will be far less than the
estimated 47,500 probably totalling not more than 15-20,000.

As of October 18, 1993, only approximately 10,000 peopie have
requested land. This number could actually decrease as the names are
verified and compared with lists. The GOES has agreed to extend the
final entry date until 10/31/83 which might bring the number up again.

SUBLOMIMELE: Thus. although there is not yet a final and definite list of Land Transfer
Program beneficiaries, it will certainly be far less than the original
estimate. If there is a shortfall, i is likely to be in the $15-24 million
rance.
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